

October 2015

Shropshire Community Health NHS Trust's Staff Newsletter

That's it, we now have all the nominations for this year's Staff Awards!



We asked you to let us know about those individuals and teams that you felt really demonstrated our Values and were deserving of recognition for their hard work and dedication, and you did just that. You have given us a list packed with great examples of what we do well, and the people who do it. We know that everyone at the Trust contributes to providing quality services, but those nominated for this year's Staff Awards really do provide a snapshot of the hard work and dedication of our staff.



Inside this special edition of Inform you can find out more about the teams and individuals that have been nominated.

All of those people who have been nominated for an award, and those who nominated them, will now have received an invitation to attend the Staff Awards Ceremony, which is taking place at the Shropshire Education and Conference Centre on 22 October. Due to the high level of interest we received for the Staff Awards Ceremony itself, this is an invitation only event, so if you have received yours then please respond to confirm whether or not you will be attending as soon as possible.

You can find out more by visiting the Staff Zone of the Trust website. From there you just

need to click the Celebrating Success Staff Awards 2015 icon. That will take you to the Staff Awards 2015 web page.

If you have any queries then please email staff.awards@shropcom.nhs.uk



Keep up-to-date with what's happening around the Trust by following @ShropCommHealth



The nominations for this year's Staff Awards are:

Improving Lives

- Sylvia Jones (Organisational Development Team Administrator)
- Nicky Beard (Podiatry Diabetes Lead)
- Gilly Scott (Clinical Lead for Minor Injuries Units)
- Gaynor Carson (Estates Advisor Assistant)
- Children's Occupational Therapy

Commitment to Quality

- Chris Johns (Early Years Lead at Severndale Special School)
- Susan Perry (Dental Nurse)
- Joy Tickle (Tissue Viability Nurse Specialist)
- David Young (Lead Pharmacist in Community Hospitals)
- North Team District Nurses
- Tracey Fisher (Team Leader, North Telford Community Nurses)
- Lesley Reynolds (Infant Feeding Co-ordinator)
- Diabetes Specialist Nursing Team
- Children's Occupational Therapy Service
- Health Visitors Antenatal Pathway Team

Working Together

- Jade Thomas (APCS and Podiatry Coordinator)
- Gilly Scott (Clinical Lead for Minor Injuries Units)
- Helen Curtis (Physiotherapy Assistant)
- Emma Miller (Health Visiting Service)
- Alan Ferguson (Records Manager)
- Mandy Roach (Alcohol Liaison Nurse)
- Emma Humphries (Pharmacist)

- Krys Jarvis (Wheelchair & Posture Service Manager)
- Kate Hidden (Team Leader for Children's Occupational Therapy)
- Dr Alastair Neale (Consultant Psychiatrist)
- Nicola Dixon (Medicines Management Team Administrator)
- Sally-Anne Osborne (Deputy Director of Operations)
- Gavin Taylor (Information Analyst)
- Jill Hardy and Ellie Davenport (Breastfeeding Leads within the Shropshire Health Visiting Team)
- Gwyneth Bowyer (Health Visitor Coordinator)
- Shropshire Community Dental Team
- Ludlow Community Hospital Ward Team
- Continence Specialist Nursing Team
- Immunisation Team
- Systems Admin Team for the Finance Department
- Telford & Wrekin CAMHS
- Shropshire CAMHS
- Safeguarding Leads
- Shropshire Nutrition and Hydration Group
- Bridgnorth Hospital Day Surgery Team
- IT Department
- Recruitment Team
- Health Visitor Tablet Super User Group
- EPR Project Working Group

Respect and Dignity

- Sylvia Jones (Organisational Development Team Administrator)
- Jane Ball (Advanced Practitioner, SALT)
- Community Children's Nurses
- South Team Community Nurses

Compassionate Care

- Marion Jackson and Yvonne Askins (Bridgnorth Hospital Staff Nurses)
- Gaynor Phillips (Admiral Nurse)
- Stephanie Davies (Child Development Centre Coordinator)
- Rebeka Lloyd (Medical Secretary)

Everyone Counts

- Mark Donovan (Patient Experience and Engagement Lead)
- Steve Price (Principal Analyst)
- Deborah Hammond (Learning & Development Manager)
- Sarah Paterson (Community Respiratory Nurse)
- Wendy McGrath and Gayle DeSouza (Health Visiting Coordinators)

Volunteer of the Year

- Patient and Carer Panel Steering Group
- Jan Thornhill
- Mary Cooke
- Don Fullwood

Achievement of the Year

- Sharon Evans (Community Staff Nurse)
- Dawn Kirby (Community Staff Nurse)
- Pharmacy Team led by Rita O'Brien
- High Fives the Telford Health Visiting Team running group

Celebrating SUCCESS

Our second Celebrating Success event will be taking place on 22 October 2015 so don't miss your chance to come along to this year's event.

It will be held at the Shropshire Education and Conference Centre (SECC) on the Royal Shrewsbury Hospital site and will run from 9am (arrival from 8.30am) until 3.15pm, and will include lunch and other refreshments during the day.

There is a packed programme of guest speakers, presentations and interactive workshops being put together at the moment that offers something for staff from all backgrounds (clinical and non-clinical).

We had fantastic feedback from the event last year when staff were able to meet with other teams that they may not normally meet and hear about what great work they do as well as listen to our speakers. Additionally we had a brilliant poster presentation area in the atrium which was really well received.

More details about the agenda can be found on the back page of this newsletter, and you can book you place via ESR today.

Like last year, the Celebrating Success event will take place before the annual Staff Awards. As there are limited places in the venue, this part of the day is invitation only to make sure people who have been nominated for an award can attend.

Agenda Celebrating SUCCESS

08.30-09.00	Arrival, Registration and Coffee
09.00-09.10	Welcome (Andrew Coleman) and Opening Address (Jan Ditheridge)
09.10-09.45	Guest Speaker: Judith McGillvray, Service Delivery Manager for Mental Capacity and Safeguarding, Telford and Wrekin Council
09.45-10.10	Presentation: Andrew Thomas, Dee Radford and Gilly Scott: CQC - Working Together
10.10-10.35	Presentation: Helen Parks, Community Equipment Advisor, Opportunities for Clinical Staff with the National Institute for Health Research
10.35-11.00	Refreshments
11.00-11.25	Presentation: Karen George, Lead Nurse for Care Homes: Care Home Support - issues, challenges and potential
11.25-11.50	Presentation: Di Cooper and Sarah Rock, The Family Nurse Partnership in Telford and Shropshire – the work we do
12.00-13.00	Lunch
13.00-13.45	Guest Speaker: Dane Wiig, National Campaign Manager, Sign Up to Safety Campaign